
 

Continued property clean up:       5th December 

Property Manager Angelo Natanni has been continually organising members to clean up the 

property in preparation for the end of year workshop as well as the hire of Camp Belgrave. Thank 

you so much to James & Tsuneko Babb, Joon Jede and Mr & Mrs Arai. 

 

Trinity Hoon Dok Hae:            9th December  

The Darbishire, Bellavance & Robertson couples have been holding regular Hoon Dok meetings as a 

trinity. On the 9th it was held at the Pastors house in Belgrave and joined by Beth Treacy. 



 

Blessing introduction workshop:       11th December 

Central Blessed Family Department Representative Irene Anania together with Pastor Daniel 

organised and held a Blessing Introduction workshop on the 11th. It was held on Zoom and attended 

by 3 participants. The introduction will be followed by DP education which will commence on the 

16th & 17th January 2021. We hope this will be a prototype model for witnessing.   

 

2nd Gen Christmas Party:       12th December 

Youth Representative Hiromi Kobayashi organised Melbourne youth to gather for a Christmas party. 

They enjoyed games, food and Kris Kringle. 



 

 

Church Christmas Party:       13th December 

The Melbourne community gathered on Sunday to celebrate Christmas together.  Members enjoyed 

Christmas Carols, Christmas food, a visit from Santa and ended the celebrations with a tug-o-war and 

a friendly water fight. 



  

Victoria Cheon Bo Report:       19th December 

11 Collaterals were liberated by the Moreau family during the CheonBo Event on 19 Dec. 2020 

notably:  

Hon. Faleomavaega Eni Hunkin, US Congressman (1989-2015) for American Samoa. 

While carrying out the mission in the Independent State of Samoa, we included, whenever possible, 

VIPs from the next-door US Territory American Samoa. The assistant to the US Congressman, Mr. 

Alex Godinet of French descent, once allowed me to use the landline and desk in Hon. Eni Hunkin’s 

Pago Pago office, with the US flag on one side and the American flag on the other side. I spent a few 

hours calling for American Samoa VIPs to attend a 1-day Character Education workshop in Pago Pago 

with Alan Saunders. 

During an International Conference in Seoul, an American leader came to me to express his gratitude 

for our work in Samoa. The brother told me that the American Samoa Office in Washington DC had 

been the key office to provide the green light for True Parents to receive a "Crown of Peace" on 

March 23, 2004, at the Dirksen Senate Office Building in Washington, D.C.  

https://www.washingtontimes.com/news/2004/mar/24/20040324-121200-6126r/  

 

Also liberated: 

Hon. Valery Giscard d’Estaing (94 years old) President of France (May 1974 to May 1981) who 

passed away on 2 Dec. 2020. Giscard is remembered for affirming Religious Freedom in the French 

Constitution, contrary to his socialist successor Mitterrand. 

- Dr Yves & Dr Jacinta Moreau, Victoria HTM representative 



 

Camp Belgrave first client:       19th December 

On Saturday 19th Antoine Bellavance took professional photos of the centre and Eugene Cheah made 

a detailed map. Angelo, Andre, Joon, Giulia & Doss worked hard cleaning the property inside and 

out. Due to this preparation we were able to book our first client for February.  

https://campbelgrave.com.au/ 

 

  

10th Heavenly Asia Pacific Sunghwa Youth Workshop:   29th December- 4th January 

Melbourne BC’s joined the Asia Pacific summer workshop from the Belgrave centre. Thank you for 

the incredible investment of staff, participants, coordinators and supporters from the community. 


